The Board of Election Supervisors held its regular monthly meeting at the office on Oct. 25, 1967 at 3:30 P.M.

The following members were present:

Mr. Howard S. Kaylor Mr. M. Kenneth Long Mr. Ralph A. McCauley

Mr. Arthur Haines - Šub. member Mr. Woodrow Rippeon - Sub. member

The minutes were read and approved.

Under old business, it was reported that we have taken in \$9.20 to date for Voters Certificates. Also reported that 1294 have been taken off of the County for not voting in 5 years. Motion by Mr. McCauley and seconded by Mr. Long that we purchase the necessary amount of postcards needed to advise the persons that we are removing them for not voting in 5 years, from Rudy & Spong.

Board discussed a new voting place for the Howard St. School, since this school has been closed. The South End Fire Hall is available for voting and Mr. McCauley and Mr. Long will check on this.

We discussed the new change in the election law that reads that we have only 400 voters per machines, instead of the 500 voters. After discussion it was decided that the voting machines can be re-distributed so that each voting place will have the required amount. More will be done on this nearer to Primary Election.

The Board advised us to write to Lucas Brothers and tell them that we are interested in some new Binders and would they please stop in with sample & prices of same and ask them if there are any newer type binders awailable. This has been necessitated because some of the old binders will soon need to be replaced.

It was reported to the Board that about 33 people now registered in Dist. 2 will have to be changed to Dist. 23. The Board drafted the following letter to be sent to these people, along with a transfer for them to sign.

"It has been brought to the attention of the Board of Election Supervisors that due to an error in the tax records you were put in Williamsport, District 2 when you registered to vote and you should have been in District 23, Wilson.

We regret the necessity of making this change, but according to the law it is required that we change your voting place to Old Wilson School, District 23.

Page 2

We request that you sign the enclosed transfer ship and if anyone else in your household is registered, will you please get them to sign one of the enclosed transfer slipsualso, so we can get them changed to District 23.

Thanking you, for your cooperation, we are,

Yours very truly,

BOARD OF ELECTION SUPERVISORS

Howard S. Kaylor, President M. Kenneth Long Ralph A. McCauley

A discussion followed on the purchase of a new Secretary's chair and also conference table and chairs. Mr. McCauley made a motion and seconded by Mr. Long that we ask the County Commissioners for a 3' x 8' conference table and eight conference chairs and a Secretary's chair. Motion carried.

Motion that meeting be adjourned. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Dorothy M. Waters, Clerk